
	
	Spring 2021 SLOA Committee Meeting Agenda

Friday-May 7, 2021-Noon- 1:00 PM Via Zoom (https://zoom.us/j/95854996727)
Meeting called by George Bonnand, Chair  
[bookmark: _Hlk63449499][bookmark: _Hlk39234109]Members:  Bradley Dawson; Caleb Petrie; Toni Nielson; George Bonnand; Deanna Smedley
Matthew Tribbe; Wendy Perez; Alix Plum; Stephen Klippenstein; Anna Shyrokova; Phat Truong; Karin Pavelek; Sheree Brewster

Resources:  José Ramón Núñez; Joe Ramirez; Marwin Luminarias;

	
	

	
	


Agenda Items

Assignment of Meeting Minutes Scribe-Recorded in Zoom
Approval of Agenda for today’s meeting (See below)-

	Topics

	Supporting Document Filename
 (in SharePoint*)

	Bring Copy

	1. Review and approval of proposed agenda for today (5-7-21).
	
	No

	2. Review and approval of previous meeting minutes on 4-9-21 (see attachment)
	
	No

	3. [bookmark: _Hlk71307703]Plan/process (ideas and thoughts on paper if possible) for how PSLOs should be submitted to our committee for review and approval. (see attachment)
	
	Yes

	4. Review and possible changes of verbiage to SLOA Preferred Practices document. (see attachment) 
	
	Yes

	5. Other-Issues, problems, reports.
	
	No




Meeting minutes from 5-7-21 meeting

Meeting started at approximately 1:02 PM

The following is a link to the recorded zoom session

https://fullcoll-edu.zoom.us/rec/share/CZ5x_QDT73WekGFVqpygjk_BMbwJq5-1au5hXWOQpJw-Sri4aZ9dfwfcZYPAWCZf.FiZIGH1QEgNIVMBz?startTime=1620414007000

A summary of the meeting minute highlights is as follows:

George Bonnand asked for motions to approved the 4-7-21 meeting minutes and current meeting agenda for 5-7-21.  Both motions were approved.


George Bonnand then asked the SLOAC if anyone had any ideas on the plan/process ideas and thoughts for how PSLOs should be submitted to our committee for review and approval.  A discussion ensued regarding different ways that proposals could be review.  

Deanna Smedley mentioned and had forwarded a PSLO rubric that developed by Jeanne Costello’s workgroup. 

Matt Tribbe mentioned that perhaps we could have each department submit it to the Division Coordinator representative so that they submit it to the SLOA Committee to make it smooth.  Some discussion around this occurred. proposed by George Bonnand on 4-24-21 to all members in an email.  

The meeting then focused on the PSLO approval methods with comments from Deanna Smedley and Matt Tribbe on ways to streamline the process.  George Bonnand mentioned he was open to suggestions and approval methods as long as the method was flexible and was not done in a vacuum. More than one set of eyes should review the proposals.   

Matt Tribbe suggested that perhaps we could form a few groups of 3 or 4 to review PSLO proposals so that not all members reviewed all proposals.  This suggestion was discuss at length with numerous possibilities for teams make up.  It appeared to me that this suggestion met with approval of SLOAC members.  George Bonnand stated he was open and asked that this be written up by Matt so that this could be included in an original draft proposal (Worksheet Guide).

Alix Plum asked about the current degrees and certificates that are going through the revision process in the PE department.  George Bonnand stated that once the degrees and certificates in PE are ready to be submitted to Curriculum formally for approval that the PSLOs should be submitted to the SLOAC for review and approval concurrently.

Deanna Smedley chimed in asking about timelines for the PSLOs.  Deanna stated that the Pathways committee workgroup 4 would like to start with programs that have been already mapped.  Many have been mapped back in 2020 as well as some this year.  It was mentioned that proposals for  approval of PSLOs was given as October or November of 2021 and that they should be split up so that they do not all hit the committee at one time for approval.  A concern was mentioned that our SLOA committee might be experiencing some turn over in terms of members and that re training would be a factor to get the group back up to speed.  George Bonnand asked how many members are not coming back next fall and two members (Matt Tribbe and Brad Dawson) stated they were on the fence about coming back.

The discussion continued with Jeanne Costello talking about the timeline and rational for publishing the timeline as well as faux paws that were encountered. The timeline process for approval seemed to broken down into 3 tiers system to help with the committee’s approval.  The first tier are the programs that have been mapped and are or have the PSLOs redesigned; the second tier are the programs that been mapped or are in process but the faculty are still in the process of developing their redesigned PSLOs; and the third tier are the programs that have not been as engaged and still need some guidance, time, and help.   

Jeanne Costello stated that a listing of all the mapped programs is yet to be completed however it is in process.  George Bonnand asked for a copy of the spreadsheet or listing when it is complete and available.  We will go per the timeline or order given on the spreadsheet or listing.

The meeting discussion then transitioned to the process to be used to approve the PSLOs.  Several comments were made during the discussion.  One comment (Matt Tribbe) was made regarding goals (which are not a requirement for the PSLOs to be submitted).  Another comment (Brad Dawson) was could we have the faculty who propose the redesigned PSLOs map the PSLOs to the new ISLOs or have a place or electric form or drop down or table where that could be done. 

Deanna Smedley indicated that the counseling department had a form or a cross roads document they used when doing the redesign PSLOs where those mapping checkmarks were done already.  A discussion ensued regarding methods to do mapping on the form with several members giving feedback.  A request for practice rubrics and examples was made by Alix Plum to make sure we are all on the same page.  Deanna Smedley shared a PSLO Redesign Rubric that was created by Jeanne Costello Workgroup 4.  A detailed review of this document was given by Deanna to the group.  Copies of Deanna documents were requested and she will be sending out a copy to George Bonnand to be include with the meeting minutes for 5-7-21.

A sub-discussion about Advisory Committees and putting it on the PSLO rubrics as well as other categories occurred.

Suggestions were given to use the first page of the Worksheet or Guidance and to combine this with the PSLO Redesign Rubrics.  Jeanne Costello stated that her group would create a fillable form for faculty to use when revising the PSLOs.

[bookmark: _Hlk71319000]The meeting then transitioned to the review and revising of section 2, item d on page 4 of the FC Student Learning Outcomes Assessment Preferred Practice Handbook.  (It has been noted that several faculty have asked about this section and the enforcement of frequency for assessment of SLOs.  At this time, the UF contract mentions SLOs several times however there is no real enforcement for not doing SLOs in the allotted planned cycle time (3 years).  George Bonnand has suggested in the past that course SLOs should be done every semester however it is intuitively obvious that this cannot happen in all divisions or departments due to the number of courses.  Hence this is the reason the 3 year cycle is in place.  With that said we would like to encourage faculty to do this as often as possible so as to accumulate more data for accreditation and program review.)

George Bonnand asked members to review and revise the wording to see if we could develop something a little more powerful so that faculty can be encouraged to do their SLO assessments.  A spirited discussion occurred which incorporated a discussion of how members go about reminding faculty to do their SLOs at the end of the year. Several comments/objections were made as to the request (by George Bonnand) to try to do their SLOs assessment every semester for accreditation purposes. (This is not a requirement but rather a request for some departments since some seem not to be doing them at all.)  Toni Neilson mentioned we are looking for robust data hence stating “all courses every semester would cause push back” and this would not be productive to say.  Toni mentioned that stating “every course should be assessed annually” would be better but still a lot for faculty to do and still would meet with some push back.  Jeanne Costello mentioned that some courses are offered once a year and are assessed once every 3 years once enough data is collected.  Jeanne spoke about how her department does SLO assessments which seemed to be very well organized. Jeanne stated assessments every year would not be possible.  Several comments were made by members of the verbiage that could be used to revise item d.  George Bonnand asked members to write their thoughts and edits to the item d area that were mentioned during the meeting and forward them so that they could be included in the revision of the FC Student Learning Outcomes Assessment Preferred Practice Handbook section 2 item d on page 4.  

Another discussion occurred with Phat Truong asking the questions of what are the implications of not doing SLO for accreditation.  George Bonnand stated in summary that SLOs are part of the accreditation process and implications of not doing them could result in not being accredited.  Matt Tribbe asked what is the actual accreditation requirement for doing SLOs?  Matt stated that for his group that is the question that is asked by many faculty.  If that can be provided then it would encourage faculty to do their SLOs.  George Bonnand stated he would try to dig up the document that was provided by Danielle Fouquet for accreditation.

George Bonnand concluded the meeting by thanking all members for their participation on the committee this year and wishing them a good and safe summer.

Meeting adjourned at 1:03 PM
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